[bookmark: _GoBack]Hi!  My name is Greg Ryan and this past January I celebrated 30 years in financial aid.  I look back at don't know where the time has gone.  Like many of you, I began way back then as a FWS student, then became an adult hourly after I graduated, before landing my first full time job in financial aid at Marymount College.  In 1999, I began in the CCC's, and haven't looked back.   I have been in financial aid management since 2005, currently as the Director of Financial Aid at Fullerton College since 2009.  I first became involved in state associations with CASFAA in 1999, where I was newsletter editor and wrote a column for several years.  On the CCCSFAAA board, I have served as Region 8 and 9 representative and alternate representatives, as newsletter editor, treasurer elect, treasurer, past treasurer, and secretary (twice).  I am the current CCCSFAA secretary and still serve as editor of "The Buzz" emails you receive from time to time.  Also, I serve on the WASEA board as secretary.

Those of you who know me, know that I am shy and quiet, so secretary seemed to be a role I could take on (no public speaking, but enough of an opportunity to engage with our State-wide colleagues, and try to make a difference for all of you Statewide and for our Colleges, and the students we serve.  If fortunate enough to be elected, I promise to continue to do my best to serve our organization and all its members.  Thank you!
